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Meeting Minutes
The University of Toledo Board of Trustees
Nominating Committee
May 28, 2015
	Nominating Committee Chair Mr. John S. Szuch was present with members Mr. Jeffrey C. Cole and Dr. S. Amjad Hussain.  Additional attendees included Ms. Meghan Cunningham, Ms. Vanessa McCray and Ms. Joan A. Stasa.  

	ATTENDANCE

	The meeting was called to order at 10:30 a.m. in University Hall Room 3580 on the Main Campus.

	CALL TO ORDER 

	Trustee Szuch stated that the only item for discussion at this meeting was to determine a slate of FY16 Board officers to recommend to the full Board at their June 15 meeting.  He reported that one of the issues the Nominating Committee faces is that although the Board should number nine Trustees, there are currently seven and with his term ending on June 30, there will be only six Trustees remaining.  Therefore, with one-third of the seats vacant, it causes issues with selection of officers and committee membership.  After consideration of the terms of all the remaining trustees and to provide consistency in Board leadership, Mr. Szuch suggested that Trustee Sharon Speyer, currently Vice Chair, be recommended as Chair and Trustee Steven Cavanaugh be recommended as Vice Chair.  Mr. Szuch asked for comments from Trustees Cole and Hussain.  Mr. Cole stated that Ms. Speyer had done an excellent job as Vice Chair and it would be a natural progression for her to move into the Chair positon.  Dr. Hussain remarked that he fully endorsed both recommendations and they will serve the Board and the institution in the best way possible.  He also remarked that Ms. Speyer has proven herself in the role of Vice Chair for the past two years and has a good grasp of what is happening at the University, while Mr. Cavanaugh brings with him a good skillset to develop the vision of how to manage Board affairs.   
Mr. Szuch requested a motion that recommendations for Board Chair would be Trustee Sharon Speyer; Vice Chair Trustee Steven Cavanaugh; and, that Ms. Joan A. Stasa continue in her role as Board Secretary.  A motion for approval was received from Trustee Cole, seconded by Trustee Hussain and approved by the Committee. The recommended selection of officers would be presented to the Trustees for their consideration at next month’s Board meeting.


	FY 2015 BOARD OFFICERS


	The meeting was adjourned at 10:45 a.m.
	ADJOURNMENT


